MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 25, 2006
MALLARDS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

Meeting was called to order at 7:06pm by George Hegedus, president.  In attendance were George Hegedus, Betty Alley, Mike Bavetz, Antoinette Palazzolo, and Holly Monaco.  Also in attendance, were 13 homeowners.

George Hegedus welcomed Holly Monaco to the board as Secretary. She thanked him and the other board members.

George Hegedus, motioned to approve the minutes as is, and Antoinette Palazzolo seconded.  All were in favor, minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Mike Bavetz gave the financial report.  Homeowner brought up issue on legal fees.  The legal issue involving homeowners fence was resolved for approximately $2000.00.  Homeowner questioned how Ed Hammil gets paid.  He receives payment as necessary.  Motion to approve treasurer’s report and Betty Alley seconded.  All in favor.  Treasurer’s report was approved.

Bob Marino gave his report from the violations committee.  Included were four homeowners with delinquent accounts.  Another homeowner has a safety violation in their front yard.  If not fixed, they will be fined. 

Old Business – Paving of the roads was brought up by George Hegedus.  George said he received two bids close to $13,000.00.  A homeowner (Rodrigues) said that we would email George the name of a vendor who may be cheaper.  There was a motion to table this to another time.  Antoinette Palazzolo seconded the motion.  All in favor.  Motion passes.
There are three indentations in different places throughout Mallards.  George Hegedus said that he would check with the City of Coconut Creek to see if they can do anything about the road.

Discussion was made regarding the block party.  It was decided to be tabled to the next fiscal year.

New Business – There were questions regarding the new Security System.  George Hegedus said that the new system should take into effect the middle to the end of November.  This was an approximate timeframe.  Each homeowner will receive two cards which may be traded in for transponders.  The transponders will cost $35.00 a piece.  Homeowners will need to show proof of residency in Regency Lakes, in order to get the transponders or cards.

Holly Monaco brought up the issue of people speeding within Mallards.  She proposed that we have a sign made warning people of a 15mph speed limit and kids playing.  A homeowner strongly suggested for children no to play in the swale area.  It is the responsibility of the parents first and foremost to watch their children.  However, drivers need to be aware also.  There was a motion to put the sign at the front entrance of Mallards in between the two stop signs.  Mike Bavetz seconded the motion.  All in favor. Motion passes.

There was a discussion regarding the trimming of the palm trees by CPM.  Bob Marino said that he would contact CPM to find out when they could schedule us and how much it would cost.  Bob said that maybe we could do it around the 3rd week in January after the holidays.

Open Discussion – Homeowner was present to talk regarding the Faux Finish of his garage doors.  He would like to paint with the wood grain finish.  Someone brought up that there is a house in Swans Landing with this type of finish.  The board said that they would go by the house and decide.

Next Meeting was scheduled for January 31st, 2007.

Motion to end meeting.  All in favor.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:11pm.
